

ETHICS COMMISSION CITY AND COUNTY OF SAN FRANCISCO

BENEDICT Y. HUR CHAIRPERSON

PAUL A. RENNE VICE-CHAIRPERSON

> BRETT ANDREWS COMMISSIONER

BEVERLY HAYON COMMISSIONER

> PETER KEANE COMMISSIONER

JOHN ST. CROIX EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR VIA EMAIL ONLY

January 2, 2015

Chairperson London Breed Supervisor Katy Tang Board Government Audit and Oversight San Francisco City Hall 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place San Francisco, CA 94102-4689

Re: Ordinance changing permit consultant reporting requirements (File No. 141216)

Dear Chair Breed and Supervisor Tang,

I am writing to inform you of the Ethics Commission's resolution on December 16, 2014 regarding proposed legislation changing permit consultant reporting requirements effective January 1, 2015 (File No. 141216).

The Commission resolved to recommend to the Board of Supervisors that the proposed legislation require permit consultants to disclose compensation from clients only after that compensation meets a certain monetary threshold.

The Commission defers to the Board to determine the appropriate monetary threshold.

Sincerely,

John St. Croix

Executive Director

cc: Supervisor John Avalos

Hom St. Crony

Supervisor David Campos

Supervisor Malia Cohen Supervisor Mark Farrell

Supervisor Jane Kim

Supervisor Eric Mar

Supervisor Scott Wiener

Supervisor Norman Yee

Angela Calvillo

Erica Major